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What has been happening in 2019, so far?  

Well, it is pretty amazing. Actually, it is down-right miraculous.  

The Holy Spirit is moving in a big way here.  
 

New Members in 2019: 
 

Received on Profession of Faith or Restored:           22   

(9 non-infant baptisms included in this.)   

Received from other United Methodist Churches:    7 

Received from non-United Methodist Churches:    3 

Total new members:                                32 

 

We have had three deaths this year. 

 

Renovations:  
 

Replaced sound system. 
 

Replaced old fire alarm system, that was always going off for no reason; and upset the 

fire-department greatly. 
 

 We have put in security cameras. 
 

We are replacing the old rugs in the education wing with vinyl.  
 

We continue to replace air-conditioners. 
 

We put a canopy over the playground equipment. 

 

Vision: 
 

The Vision Committee is meeting and drawing up plans for purchasing neighboring land; 

future Family Life Center, larger Social Hall, new Preschool building, repurposing the old 

fellowship hall into offices, storage space and classrooms. Plans are being made for the 

future restructuring of some of the staff positions. 
 

The preschool is going to five-days a week; with future plans for going all-day and  

eventually starting a kindergarten. This will require a new building to conform to                 

regulations.  
 

We are seeking to develop a financial plan to do all of this. 
 

This is not all planned to happen tomorrow; but having said that; you keep getting done         

in a month, what was planned for off in the future. God does have a sense of humor.  

 

~ God Bless, Pastor Bob   

SCHEDULED EVENTS 
 

 ̈2 ï 6 UMC Annual Conference 

            Greenville, SC 

  

 ̈02 Graduation Breakfast 10am 

 

 ̈04 Faith Friends 10am 

                    Friendship Circle 6:30pm  

 

 ̈07 FH - Reserved 

 

 ̈08 FH - Reserved 

 

0̈9 Pentecost Sunday 

        *Wear Red! 

 

S̈ummer Camp I  June 10-13 

 

 ̈10 Margaret Jett Circle 6pm 

        Emmaus 7pm 

 

 ̈16 Fatherôs Day 

         Salkehatchie Send-off   

 

1̈7  Vacation Bible School  

         June 17 - 21  6:30-8:45pm 

 

1̈8 Faith Friends 10am 

 

2̈0 Newsletter Deadline 10am 

 

2̈2 Bishopville & Spartanburg   

        Salkehatchie Camps  

        June 22-29 

 

S̈ummer Camp II  June 24-27 

 

2̈4 UM Men 7pm  

 

 ̈25 Newsletter Gathering 9am         

        Golden Agers 11:30am 

        Trustees 6:30pm 

Red Bank United Methodist Church 

Glad Tidings - June 2019  
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SCOUTING NEWS 
Thereôs a reason only about 10% of applicants get accepted into West Point each year.   

The U.S. Military Academy takes only the best of the  best: men and women who are physically  

strong, mentally awake and  morally straight.  That explains why Michael Norris, an Eagle Scout   

from Red Bank, S.C., will join the academyôs Class of 2023 later this year.  Norris, a product of  

Troop 518 of the Indian Waters Council, says the topic of Scouting came up in all four West 

Point interviews. But it wasnôt the ñEagle Scoutò name that did it. It was what those 10 letters  

represent.  ñAt each interview, I was commended for being an Eagle Scout,ò Norris tells me. 

ñHowever, the recognition for being an  Eagle Scout was not nearly as valuable as the skills that came with it.ò 

 

Naturally, Norris needed to be in excellent shape (physically strong), have good grades (mentally awake) and show  

impeccable character (morally straight) to earn a spot at West Point.  But he says Scouting added essential leadership 

skills, built his character and developed within him ñan ability to stay cool under pressure.ò  ñIn my opinion, the road to  

getting my Eagle Scout and what the award symbolized was the strongest point in my application to West Point,ò he says. 

 

Prepared for the outdoors - Scouting came through in other ways, too.  This summer, in the weeks before his first year 

at West Point, Norris will go through Cadet Basic Training. He and other cadets will learn skills like knot-tying, marksman-

ship and orienteering.  Norris learned those skills at Troop 518 meetings and campouts. He perfected them while hiking the 

rugged trails of Philmont Scout Ranch in 2017. 

 

Prepared to lead: At Philmont, Norris learned which knot was best for tying up bear bags. Philmont recommends the larkôs 

head.)  But as the Scout in charge of his crew, Norris learned  an even more valuable  lesson.  ñI was able to work through 

complex and difficult situations with my crew,ò he says. ñI learned a great deal about leadership.ò  The same was true for his 

Eagle Scout service project, where Norris led a crew of volunteers as they built an outdoor park for a senior center. 

 

Prepared for West Point: Scouting provided a firm foundation for Norris as he enters the academy this fall, but he doesnôt 

expect anything about West Point to be easy.  The days will be long, the courses difficult and the military discipline rigorous. 

But heôs ready. ñItôs a chance to push myself to new heights,ò he says. ñI cannot wait to get started.ò 

 

Thanks to Steven Scheid, Director of Scouting Ministry for the General Commission on United Methodist Men, for the blog 

post idea. 

There will not be a regular scheduled  

Council meeting in June or July.   

If needed a special meeting  

will be called.  Thank you,  

Allison Thompson Council Chairperson 

No Meal for June. See you  
in August for the next meal which 
will be hosted by the UM Men. 

AC2019 at a Glance 
 
This year the Annual Conference is June 2-6 at the TD 
Convention Center in Greenville. 

Three petitions will be considered.  (see below) 
 

Two mission initiatives: Native American elder baskets and 
a food drive for Harvest Hope Food Bank of Greenville. 

 

South Carolina will elect 16 delegates to the UMCôs 2020 
General Conference and 16 delegates to the 2020 South-
eastern Jurisdictional Conference, plus alternates. 

 

Half of the delegates will be clergy and half will be laity, 
each elected from a pool of eligible people who have         
expressed a desire to be considered as a delegate. 

 

There are 35 lay nominees and 84 clergy nominees             
(plus any additional clergy write-ins). 

 

South Carolina Resident Bishop Jonathan Holston will 
preach opening worship. 

 

Mississippi Resident Bishop James Swanson will preach 
ordination. 

 

South Carolina Director of Congregational Development 
the Rev. Sara White will preach the memorial service. 

 

Bible study will be led by husband-and-wife team Dr. Greg 
Jones, dean and theologian at Duke Divinity School, and 
the Rev. Susan Jones, ministry associate at Church 
Transformation Ministries. 

 

Lay Servant Ministries June 4 luncheon speaker will be the 
Rev. Ken Nelson, conference secretary. 

 

South Carolina UMC Kids Conference - onsite childcare 
for babies to rising sixth graders - will again be offered 
free to the children of Annual Conference volunteers and 
delegates. Preregistration is required. 

 

The Advocate will again produce the free Daily Advocate    
 given out at Annual Conference to help attendees  
 understand the various business, events and other  
 happenings each day they are there. 
 

Go to www.umcsc.org/ac2019 for more information. 
 

Three petitions up for consideration: 
 

1) Petition to Change Language in the Book of Discipline: 
Signed by 81 South Carolina clergy and lay delegates,  
this petitions the 2020 General Conference to remove  
the sentence found in Para. 161G of the 2016 Book of  
Discipline that states, ñThe United Methodist Church does 
not condone the practice of homosexuality and considers 
this practice incompatible with Christian teaching.ò  
It notes that the incompatibility language contradicts  
Para. 162 of the Discipline and that, while there is Christian 
teaching that concludes incompatibility, there is also  
Christian teaching that makes the opposite conclusion  
that the practice of homosexuality is not incompatible. 
 
Continued next column 

Continuedé 
 
2) Petition to Create Separate Books of Discipline:  
This petitions the 2020 General Conference to enact  
appropriate legislation to create a separate Book of  
Discipline for Central Conferences where homosexuality is 
criminalized so that the United States Annual Conferences 
can move forward with language changes in The Book of 
Discipline to include, ordain and marry persons regardless 
of sexual orientation or gender identity, in order that the 
issue of homosexual full inclusion in the United States  
Annual Conferences can be resolved on some other basis 
than simply complying with the existing civil laws of other 
nations. Signed by 69 South Carolina clergy and lay  
delegates, it notes that civil governments in many African 
nations and perhaps other nations in the Central  
Conferences have laws that criminalize homosexuality,  
but homosexuality is not a crime in the United States. 
 
3) Petition to Repeal and Replace the Traditional Plan: 
This petition addresses the narrowly approved Traditional 
Plan, which was passed at the special Called Session of 
General Conference 2019. It petitions for the full repeal  
of the Traditional Plan, for a return to the language in the 
2016 Discipline or other way forward under the leadership 
of the Spirit and the example of Jesus Christ, and for the 
2020 General Conference to recommit itself to the work  
of reconciliation and peacemaking so the UMC can move 
forward as one body. Sixty South Carolina clergy and lay 
delegates signed the petition. 
 

Read the petitions in full at www.umcsc.org/ac2019. 
 
 
Downloading the new AC2019 app is easy: 
 
Download the free Yapp app 

from your favorite app store 

Open the Yapp app 

Click on the green + symbol 

Type in ñumcscò 

Girl Scout Troop 2323 had a busy year; they have volunteered in their community by packing meals for the hungry,  

visiting retirement homes, raising awareness for mental health, supported our military; they also made dog beds for Pets, 

Inc., cards and placemats for the prison ministry, and over 100 cards for the military to send with the Blue Star Moms.  

They have earned several badges and awards throughout the year by completing requirements in the areas of STEM, art, 

outdoors, finance, healthy living, life skills and global issues. The troop ended the year with an overnight at Riverbanks Zoo 

in the new Sea Lion Exhibit where they learned about animals, habitats and the environment with hands on activities.  

They headed to Gatlinburg at the end of May to celebrate their cookie sales success with a day at Dollywood and a day  

at the Smokey Mountains National Park.  

This year we say good-bye and congratulations to our graduating Ambassador Girl Scout Emily Oliver! Emily has dedicated 

over 10 years to Girl Scouting where she has earned countless badges and community service hours and the Bronze and 

Silver Awards. Weôll miss her as she goes off to college and we wish her great success and know that she will be a leader 

in anything she pursues. CONGRATULATIONS AND WE LOVE YOU EMILY!!!! 

 

Troop 9518 is all about teaching life survival skills! From building fires, and learning to tie knots to building confidence  

and learning leadership skills, we are where your daughter will thrive and grow. Our last adventure took us hiking in the 

mountains at gorgeous Tallulah Gorge in Georgia. Next on our playlist is beautiful Camp Moultrie on the coast, where  

we will be kayaking, canoeing and swimming. Meet us on Thursdays at 6:30 to join in the adventures ahead!  

Contact Lori Norris, SM T9518 803-608-4320 loritnorris@gmail.com 

https://blog.scoutingmagazine.org/2017/11/28/dont-leave-bear-bag-home-winter/
http://www.gcumm.org/
http://www.umcsc.org/ac2019
http://www.umcsc.org/ac2019
https://my.yapp.us/UMCSC
mailto:loritnorris@gmail.com
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  The Prayer Stitchers 
  The group takes a break during the summer months  

  when school is out of session. 
    

  Quilts & shawls are for all church members and regular  

attendees. The application form is simple and may be picked up from 

the office or quilting room table.  Questions?  Call June at  

803 358-9438 or juladybug441977@yahoo.com. 
 

òA day hemmed in prayer, is less likely to unravel" 

The youth have a lot of exciting things  
going on. We are planning a mission trip  
to North Dakota at Spirit Lake Indian  
Reservation. The youth will be doing  
Salkahatchie type work. It  is scheduled  
for August 2020 so if you have a rising  
7th ï 12th grader that would be interested, 
please see Larry or Christen 
McConnaughhay 

Youth Director: Larry McConnaughhay at 261-6640 or 

youthrbumc@gmail.com 

 RBUMC Preschool School 
 

  Now is the time to enroll your little one 

 for the 2019 - 2020 school year!   

Donôt wait until all the spots are gone!  

 

 Now enrolling for the 2019 - 2020 school year!  
 

  Programs available for ages 6 weeks - 4 years old.  

Space is limited. To set up a tour, please email:  

preschoolrbumc@gmail.com  

 
We are thrilled to announce that beginning September 

2019, our preschool will be adding a 5th instructional 

day to our calendar each week! The first day of class 

for 2019-2020 school year will be Tuesday, Sept 3, 

2019. The last day of class will be Friday, May 22, 

2020. Red Bank United Methodist Church members 

receive a 10% discount on monthly tuition!   

Faith Friends -  Meets the 1
st
 & 3

rd
 Tuesday  

of each month at 10am in the fellowship hall.    

Contact: Mary Harbour @ 957-9113 

 
The Friendship Circle - Meets the 1st Tuesday  

of each month in the fellowship hall at 6:30pm.   

Contact:  Glenda Snelgrove @ 957-3975  

 
The Margaret Jett Circle - Meets the 2

nd
 Monday  

of each month @ 6pm in the fellowship hall.   

Contact: Marlene Tanner 359-2395 

 
Searching Sisters will meet once a month during 
June, July and August for lunch and a devotion.   
They will resume their bible studies in September. 
For more information, contact Robin Smith at  
260-1555. They meet in the Motherôs Class room.  

 
Sisters of Faith - are on their summer schedule,  

See Christian McConnaughhay.  603-0317 

 
The United Methodist Women - meets quarterly.  

Open to all women in the church.  Encourages  

and supports all women. See Lauren Corley at:  

521-6297 or Megan Whittle at 394-5282 

 

 The Menôs June meeting will be Monday   

 June 24th at 7pm.  All men are welcome  

 to and see what we are all about!   

 
Band of Brothers - meets on Tuesday nights  

at 6pm.  See Larry McConnaughhay  261-6640 

 

If you might be interested in belonging to one of these 

groups, please reach out to the contact person and 

find out more about each group.  Or you may contact 

the office and Alison will be glad to assist you with 

more information.  

SSK Is currently on Summer break.   

We look forward to seeing you all  

September 4th for the Fellowship Meal 

 

See Ashley Reynolds for more information. 

childrenrbumc@gmail.com or 803-730-4126 

 A Spiritual Formation Group   

 is a safe place where  

 people of faith can  

 encounter the love of Jesus 

through quiet,  Scripture reading, prayerful  

contemplation, & sharing. Spiritual Formation  

is not a Bible study, book club or group  

therapy but rather a time to get away with the 

Lord and a few fellow believers for renewal  

and healing. Contact Jenny Fox - 309-3419 

Registration Is Now Open!  

Graduates Breakfast 
 

June 2 @ 10am 

 

On June 2 we would like to recognize your  

achievement and honor you and your family with  

a special breakfast at 10am in the fellowship hall  

and a brief moment in the worship service.   

   For all our Young at Heart over 55+ people   

   We will be going to Hudson's BBQ on Hwy 378    

    in Lexington on June 25th at 11:30am 
 

   Watch the bulletin for information.  Contact  

   Micki Burk to RSVP or with  any questions at   

   burk.micki@gmail.com or Marlene Tanner at  

  359-2395 or marlenetanner@windstream.net 

Psalm 121 

A song for pilgrims ascending to Jerusalem. 

I look up to the mountains�³  

    does my help come from there? 

My help comes from the Lord, 

    who made heaven and earth! 

He will not let you stumble; 

    the one who watches over you will not slumber. 

Indeed, he who watches over Israel 

    never slumbers or sleeps. 

The Lord himself watches over you! 

    The Lord stands beside you as your protective shade. 

The sun will not harm you by day, 

    nor the moon at night. 

The Lord keeps you from all harm 

    and watches over your life. 

The Lord keeps watch over you as you come and go, 

    both now and forever. 

Whether traveling overseas or around the corner, starting a new job or a new          

family, we embark on all kinds of journeys. Life itself can be a long and winding 

road, but as Christians, a life dedicated to God is not one defined by standing still, 

and our faith assures us that we will never travel that road alone. 

�7�L�W�O�H�G���´�$���6�R�Q�J���R�I���$�V�F�H�Q�W�V�µ���L�Q���6�F�U�L�S�W�X�U�H�����3�V�D�O�P�����������P�D�U�N�V���O�L�I�H�·�V���M�R�X�U�Q�H�\�V��������������������������
The  sacred song is believed to have been sung by pilgrims traveling the ancient 

road to Jerusalem but, over the ages, has become known to many by a more              

�I�D�P�L�O�L�D�U���Q�D�P�H�����´�7�K�H���7�U�D�Y�H�O�H�U�·�V���3�V�D�O�P���µ���7�K�H���Z�R�U�G�V���V�H�U�Y�H���D�V���D���J�X�L�G�H���I�R�U���W�K�H���M�R�X�U�Q�H�\��
and a reminder God is watching over us every step of the way. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qBJgqMpKh3M 

tel:803%20358-9438
mailto:juladybug441977@yahoo.com
mailto:preschoolrbumc@gmail.com

